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NOTICE  NO. 1 OF 2025 

 goAML system downtime and alternative for manual STR reporting 

The Seychelles Financial Intelligence Unit (FIU) wishes to inform all reporting entities that on 

Thursday, 14th August, 2025, there will be a scheduled 24-hour downtime of the goAML 

system to facilitate system upgrades. During this maintenance window, access to the goAML 

portal will be temporarily unavailable. 

Notwithstanding this downtime, reporting entities’ statutory obligation to submit reports of 

suspicious activities and transactions within the prescribed timeframe of section 48(1) of the 

Anti-Money Laundering and Countering the Financing of Terrorism Act, 2020 remains in full 

force. 

As an interim measure and on an exceptional basis, the FIU will accept manual submissions 

via email at information.request@fiu.sc during the downtime. Submissions should include 

the completed form, available here on our website. 

The FIU appreciates the cooperation and understanding of all reporting entities as it works to 

enhance the performance of the goAML system. 

 For any queries or assistance, kindly contact us via: 

Email: information.request@fiu.sc 

Telephone: 438 3400 

-END- 
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